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The idea of a community newsletter, magazine, call 
it what you will, has been around for some time. 
With 25 or so clubs, societies and groups in the village, 
each with activities of potential interest to at least 
some of the 12OO or so residents, the need for some vehicle 
of communication has long been felt. 
It is our aim not only to pass on reports, news and 
information, but also to print original contributions, 
and to provide a forum for views and opinions on any 
topic relevant to life in Deddington. In fact Deddington 
life in its widest sense is the life-blood of the 
magazine. If anything happens we want to know about it 
and what people think of it - if nothing happens, there 
is no magazine. 

And who are "we": a Publications Committee consisting 
of Jill Cheeseman (reports and correspondence), 
Monica Sansome and Mary Sullivan (advertising) and 
B£ary Robinson (editor). In case you t'hink this is 
a Women's Lib. takeover, two mere males are involved! 
The co-ordinator and man behind the whole idea is Gerard 
Sullivan and Tony Mann is in charge of Finance. 

If you have anything to say about any aspect of life 
in Deddington, please do write to us. We will consider 
anything within reason - slander excepted. Contributions 
will be printed anonymously if you like, provided that 
the editor has the writer's name and address. 
Our thanks are extended to the Parish Council for their 
financial support - we hope they will continue to support 
us as a valuable service to the community. It is hoped 
to make a report of Parish Council meetings a regular 
feature of the newsletter, starting next month. Also 
next month we have a short history of Deddington Church 
and hopefully carry news of recent meetings around the 
village, particularly from those groups who didn't 
manage to contribute to this issue. 
What about the title - the magazine covers more than 
Deddington news. We welcome suggestions for improvements. 
How about "Deddington Forum", forum being the Roman 
Market Place where news was discussed and ideas exchanged? 
Send your ideas, reactions, suggestions, and in fact all 
contributions to: Jill Cheeseman, 35 The Daedings, 
Deddington. Phone: 609 

Cover drawing and advertisement layout: Rob Sansome 
Our thanks to: the Rev. George Palmer for printing facilities; 

the Guides for distribution. 



CLIFTON NEWS 
A 67-year old man, Mr. Dudley Bryan of, Banbury, suffered 
serious spinal injuries in a fall''from a lorry which he 
was unloading at a farm in Clifton. ' He'was taken to the 
Intensive Care Unit at the Horton General Hospital and < 
was later transferred by helicopter to Lodgemoor Hospital," 
.Sheffield, for specialist treatment. '•. >, 
The fine weather has meant that the harvest has been earlier 
than usual, but the drought has caused the corn to be light 
in the ear. 
Birth: on 1st August, to Mr. and Mrs. G. Fennemore of Home 
Farm, a daughter. 
The Church: as a result of the sale of the Church, the organ 
was given to Barford St. Michael, the plate to Zaire Christians, 
and the bell to the chapel at Grendon Underwood prison. The 
stained glass went to the Stained Glass Museum In London and 
the font to Woodstock Museum. The floor tiles are now in a 
private house in Juniper Hill. The Church "was sold to Dennis 
Allen of Middle Aston and Robert Prior of Croughton who used 
to work in Hatton Garden, and are manufacturing Victorian-
style bracelets, mostly in silver, but also in a smaller 
quantity in gold, with the help of Dennis' wife Gillian and 
Jane Hemsley. Their work is entirely for wholesale, and in 
time they hope to expand into other lines. They have scrup­
ulously retained the external appearance of the Church, and 
intend to plant shrubs and flowers in front of the building to 
make it an attractive part of the village. 

Mr. Donald Welford has raised with the Parish Council the 
placing of village nameboards at either end of the village. 
Their want has long been felt but previous efforts to obtain 
them have been unsuccessful and it is to be hoped that Mr, 
'Welford will be able to convince the authorities. 
Frank Crofts , 

' DEDDINGTON LADIES 
The Deddington Ladies Group meets at 8pm on the first 
Wednesday in every month at the Holly Tree Club. The annual 
"subscription is 10p and we cater for al.l age groups,,.,meeting 
in a very informal atmosphere. •New- members" are always welcome, 
This year members are enjoying a varied and active programme. 
So far we have had talks, films or demonstrations on topics 
ranging from water gardens, photography, gardening, Easter 
cooking, crime prevention and the history of Banbury. • We also 
held a successful "warehouse party" anda garden:fete, the latter 
raising £40 for the Social Services Chalet for the Disabled Fund. 
Other recent outings have included visits to the Birmingham 
ATV Studios for the New Faces show, Thames Valley Police HQ 
and Hook Norton Brewery. 
In September we have Sheila Stewart coming to talk about her 
latest book "Country Courtship", and on September 18th a visit 
is planned to the Newbury Agricultural Show, For the October 
6th meeting we hope to have a talk and demonstration by a 
representative of the Pedlars Basket craft shop in Banbury. 
Maggie Rampley, Secretary 



JONATHAN & MELAN IE 
HUGHES - JONES 

W£TCHUi*& 
rMRf£\- PLACE 
DECDIHGTOM 
C K O M TEL ( 0 8 6 ^ 3 ) 3 5 3 j 

We make a wide range of domes t i c 
ear thenware f rom b r e a d c r o c k s to 
e g g c u p s in colourful g l a z e s . 
V i s i t o r s w e l c o m e . 

Open 9 - 6 Mondays - Saturdays 
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We have a c o l l e c t i o n of individually 
des igned ready made outfits . 
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making Wedding and Evening d r e s s e s 
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Come and t ry the wide range of soft 
Ice C r e a m d i s h e s l ike "Banana Long 
Boat", "Knickerbocker Glory " or 
the Spec ia l "Bavarian Glory".why not 
c o m e at the Weekend for an Ice C r e a m 
treat ? 

Open: Monday - Saturday 1 0 a m - 9 p m 
Sunday 12noon-9pm 

A l s o next door our Confec t ionery 
and T o b a c c o n i s t Shop. 
Open: M o n d a y - F r i d a y 7 a m - 7 . 3Opm 

Saturday 8 a m - 7 . 3Opm 
Sunday 12noon-7 . 3 Opm. 



CHORAL SOCIETY 
The Deddington and District Choral. Society, had its origin in 
a Carol Party held at the house ,of Mrs. Berthon and the late: 
Admiral Berthon in the 1950's.g Miss Pilkington, County Music 
Organiser, put the Society on a more formal basis and was its 
first conductor while Admiral Berthon combined the offices of 
Secretary and Treasurer for the first few years. 
Meetings are held every Monday at 7.30 p.m. during the school 
term, and the next session will begin on Monday September 13th 
in the hall of Windmill School. New members (especially tenors!) 
are most welcome. The. conductor is Glyn Davies and the Secretary 
is Mrs. Chanter, South Newington (Phone: Banbury 72O453 ). 
A concert of Christmas music is given every year and the 
society joins with other village choirs for a summer or autumn 
concert. In May this year joint performances of Haydn's 
Creation wore given with the Stonesfield Choral Society at 
Deddington and Stonesfield. A concert of shorter works was 
given in Deddington church in July, in which the local society 
was joined by several Oxfordshire choirs. 
Violet Barbour 

HOLLY TREE CLUB 
The Holly Tree Club (for the over 60s) in Deddington has had 
various activities during the summer. We started on 5th May 
with an excellent amusing speaker from Age Concern, who not 
only knew most of our own problems, but seems to have exactly 
the same himself! On May 12th, the club had their first 
outing to Leamington Spa, and on. June 19th we held a very 
successful Jumble Sale - in spite of pouring rain. In July 
the club had an all-day outing to Southsea which, I hear, was 
a great success in spite of intense heat. 
On August 18th Mr. Raymond West is to give the club a most 
generous free outing to the Wildlife Park at Burford. In 
October we hope to have another Jumble Sale to raise funds . 
for the club Christmas Dinner, so let us hope it will bring 
the splendid, rain that the first brought, and help end the 
dreadful effects of the drought. Also in October is our Har-
vest Thanksgiving and short Service, followed by a sale of 
produce - if any? 
E . Vivien Edmonds 
Hon. Secretary 
FOR SALE: Modern 3-piece suite (Revelese Jumbo), ash frame, tan 
covers. £50 o.n.o. The Old Bakery, New Street. Phone 473. 
Pish tanks £ 1 . 5 0 each. Garrard •record deck and spare cartridge 
£ 1 0 . Car 8-track cassette and speakers £ 1 0 . pair car racing 
mirrors £ 2 . 5 0 . Storage heater £ 1 . Pair speaker cabinets £ 2 . 
Pair cabinets with one speaker £ 5 . Caravan step 50p. Phone 8198. 
Window, frame, half opening & quarter light, glazed and fitted, 
3'x 3 '6" £5. Interior panelled door £1. White ceramic hand basin 
18" £2. 4 fluorescent light strips different sizes £1 - £2.50 
each or £6 the lot. 2 electric fires £1 each. Phone 272. 



WESLEYAN REFORM CHURCH 
Special Services and Events: September 1976 
Saturday 11th September 7.OO p.m. 

Praise and Gift Service 
Sunday 19th September 11.OO a.m. and 6.OO p.m. 

Harvest Festival Services. 
The Trustees of the Church have recently purchased No. 3 Castle 
Terrace for a Manse. We hope in the not too distant future to 
have a resident Minister once again. The Church is greatly in 
need of pastoral oversight and as many Deddington residents 
will know from previous experience, a Minister is also an 
asset to the village community. 
We shall be very pleased to welcome anyone to the Church and 
children to the Sunday School. 

Mrs. Doris Walker 
Hon. Secretary 

W. I. NEWS 
Deddington Women's Institute meets on the second Tuesday in 
each month in the Holly Tree Club at 7.30 p.m. 
In July we had a talk on the lives of famous women, illustrated 
with several beautifully dressed dolls. We held a Mini-Market 
in the Market Place on the 17th July with a very satisfactory 
profit for our efforts. During August we had a very pleasant 
evening meal at the College Arms at Quinton, accompanied by 
husbands and friends. For September we have a talk on flower 
arranging with a competition for the best arrangement in a wine-
glass and, if possible, an auction of garden produce, although 
the drought may cause us problems. Meetings on a wide variety 
of topics are arranged for the coming months. 

Betty Caporn 
President 

FOR SALE: Free to collector: 1 storage heater in working condition. 1 carpet- with underlay, worn in parts, black/grey fleck, 
about 12x8ft. Corner House, Hudson Street. Phone 240. 

2-bar electric fire; electric fan heater; 21" pram sun canopy, 
hardly used. Any offers? Phone 609. 
Fridge ** very good condition and working order £10. Phone 657 
evenings only. 
6 new Mothercare terry nappies £3. Phone 351. 
Ugly Bug 4-wheel pedal buggy, tractor seat, to suit child 2-6. 
phone 8951. 
Pair bowling shoes size 8 £2. Fridge in good working- order £5. 
Electric wash boiler £3. Electric clothes dryer £2. E. lines, 
Cotswold House, New Street, 



DEDDINGTON ADULT EDUCATION CENTRE 
Windmill School, Deddington 

Enrolment Evenings: Monday 13 and Tuesday 14 September 
Windmill School, Hempton Road, Deddington 
8.00 - 9 . 3 0 p.m. 

Programme for 1 9 7 6 / 7 7 Session: 
Mondays - Bridge 

- Colour and Light in the Home 
(Interior Design. brought down to earth) 

- German Conversation 
Tuesdays - Pottery(come and try our new equipment) 
Wednesdays - First Aid 

- Yoga 
- Pottery (a morning course with a creche) 
- Keep Fit (at Middle Barton) 

For further details of Courses and Fees, contact the Organising 
Secretary: Mrs. Kate Shilvock, 12 Bradshaw Close, Steeple Aston, 

Phone:47458. 
WANTED: Toys in good condition for the. creche to be held with 
the pottery class. Also voluntary helpers to assist on a rota 
system. Phone Kate Shilvock as above or Jill Cheeseman,at 5 0 9 . 

Modern upright piano. Phone Maskery 551. 
Child's car seat. Phone 669< 

1st DEDDINGTON GUIDES 
Calling all girls between 10— 
14 years! 1st Deddington 
Guides are a lively and some-
times noisy bunch of girls who 
have fun together helping others 
and themselves. Forget the old 
"do-gooders" and "square" image 
of Guides. Our Guides work hard 
at worthwhile activities like 
First Aid, they go on hikes 
(you should hear the moans!), 
Cook-Outs (shouts all round for 
bangers and beans!), sing (and 
I really mean sing!) and 
generally torment us - that is 
Mrs. Rampley, Mrs. Jones, our 
Assistant Mrs. Stammers and 
our Unit Helper Mrs. Middleton. 
We meet at the Windmill School 
Hall every Tuesday starting 14th 
September from 7 - 9 . So please 
come and join the 1st Dedding­
ton Guides - a phone call to 
444 or 8145 first would be 
nice, but not essential. 

Jenny Jones 
Maggie Rampley 

DEDDINGTON SCOUT GROUP 

DANCE 

on F r i d a y 24th September 1976 

8 . 0 0 - 1 2 . 3 0 

with 

MOTHER - OF - P E A R L 

i n 

Aynho V i l l a g e Hal l 

L i c e n s e d Bar Buffet 

T i c k e t s £1 .25 from any Scouter or 
f rom Haywards 



N6A /STR€€T D0DiriOTOi1 I 2 41 
Modern s i l v e r and gold j e w e l l e r y 
Most ly des igned and made by 
o u r s e l v e s . 

A l s o a good s e l e c t i o n of 
handthrown s toneware pottery. 

T E L ZO> 

THE: POST O F F I C E . 
D E - D D i N G T O K j 

O X F O R D 

NEWSAGENT 
STATIONER 
TOBACCONIST 
TOYS 

f-: ( \T ' •- t~7 r~S "" > 

f ' 7 0 T T £ V / 

R e - u p h o l s t e r y , L o o s e Covers, , 
Curta ins , Furniture,- B e d s , 
Carpe t s and Oriental R u g s . 

H U D S C M ST. D E D O I H G T O N : 3 H j 5 

DEDO NOT ON 

2 0 4 

H i g h - C l a s s F a m i l y B u t c h e r s and 
P o u l t e r e r s . 
Home F r e e z e r s - Bulk P u r c h a s e 



THE GREAT DEDDINGTON SKIRMISH 
Geoffrey Bindley 

Research for my new book, "England in the Age of Caxton", 
has led. me down some brackish backwaters of our local 
history. During the 15th century 'law and order' in 
England was by no means what it might have been. The 
occasional battles known as 'The Wars of the Roses' caused 
far less disturbance than the strong-arm activities of a 
hundred local " Mr.Bigs". Most places had at least one local 
war - Deddington's was against John Aston of Somerton. 
Aston was a prosperous gentleman thanks largely, it appears, 
to active lawyers backed up by active bully boys. Early in 
1430 a group of exasperated neighbours, led by John 
Somerton of Deddington, also 'gentilman', hit back. Somerton's 
party was recruited largely from his fellow townsmen — 
Richard Baynard, carpenters Thomas Schlatter, a slater; 
Richard Wodeford, tailor; John Cook, bell maker; Richard 
Smyth, blacksmith; John Smyth, another carpenter; and 
William Spicer, husbandman. 'Arrayed in manner of war', 
they proceeded to break 'the close and houses of the said 
John Aston at Somerton, assaulted him and took away goods 
to the value of £20, and beat and wounded his servants and 
so threatened them that they dared not go about his business 
for fear of death and mayhem.' The Aston nuisance was 
abated for the time bring but, in March that year, he 
brought a summons against the 'malefactors'. 

One reputation at least survived the trial. Fifteen years 
later the name of John Somerton heads the list of 
Deddington men who set up the Holy Trinity Guild which 
provided the town with its first school. The medieval 
syllabus did not include a course in Civics. Even if it 
had, one doubts whether John Somerton, gentleman, would have 
been called in to advise. 

The records contain quite a lot of anecdotal material on 
Deddington and the region round about during the middle 
ages. The next issue of the News Letter will carry a report 
of low dealings in high places,during the 1450s. It exposes 
the doubtful business ethics of a Banbury man at law, the 
unprincipled self Interest of a Barford gentleman and the 
corruption of a Westminster clerk, brought to light by 
some shrewd detective work at Westminster and in Oxfordshire. 

Geoffrey Hindley, President of the Deddington Society, has 
lived in Deddington since 1966 as a writer and editor. He 
has written numerous books on music and history, such as 
Castles of Europe, The Medieval Establishment, Medieval 
Warfare, The Shaping of Europe and, most recently, a 
Biography of Saladin. He has lectured in music appreciation 
at Epwell and Adderbury and starts a new course at Hook 
Norton this term. In 1974 he gave a course of lectures on 
Deddington Local History. 



AN OPEN LETTER TO THE RESIDENTS OF DEDDINGTON: 
Rubbish: the subject has been raised time and time again, 
wheels have been set in motion and the job actually 
undertaken but, as always, all good intentions have failed 
to come to fruition. Why is it that we have been unable to 
find the answer to the problem? No doubt someone has an 
idea that will work once and for all, or have we all become 
too complacent and accepted the situation for what it is? 
We all play our part in some small way. Blame can be offloaded 
so easily - that 'invisible body' leaving a trail of destruction 
in his wake. Deddington could and should be a lovely village -
we have so much to be proud of and yet we allow the filth 
to spread like the plague. We really should be ashamed of 
ourselves letting our village go downhill at such a rapid 
pace. 
Wake up Deddington e,nd take a long, hard look at the 
situation. There is a solution somewhere. 

Rowena Maskery 
Deddington 

(Any realistic suggestions for tackling the litter problem 
will be published in the next issue. If we are unwilling or 
unable to clear up our rubbish, are we perhaps willing to 
pay someone else to do it? - Ed.) 
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HARDWARE 
PHOTOGRAPHIC SUPPLIES 
TOILETRY 
WINES & SPIRITS 



1st DEDDINGTON BROWNIES 
The Brownies meet every Tuesday in term-time at the 
Windmill School Hall from 5.30 - 6.45pm. For the past two 
years the Pack has had its permitted maximum of 24, but Mrs 
Bouverie or Mrs. Rignall are always glad of names to 
put on the waiting list. Brownies are aged between 7 and 10 
years and can stay in the Pack until their 11th birthday. 

The Pack is collecting silver foil (milk bottle tops) for 
the Guide Dog's for the Blind, used postage stamps for 
Oxfordshire's Jubilee House for Guides and Brownies, and 
aluminium ring-pulls and aluminium cans for their own funds 
If you have any of these items we shall be glad to collect 
them. 
This year the Brownies activities have included a visit to 
the B.B.C. television theatre to see "Crackerjack" being 
made, a talk from a lady from the Guide dogs to whom 
they presented two large sacks of silver foil, taking part 
in the Scouts annual St. George's Day parade in Banbury, and 
going to Brownie Revels at Barford St. Michael Manor which 
is a kind of Brownie party. 

CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH 

In addition to our usual Sunday. Worship and weekday 
meetings, this month we shall be holding our Harvest 
Thanksgiving Services. These are on Sunday 12th September, 
with a children's service at 2.30pm. and evening service 
at 6..OOpm, both to be conducted by Mr. Stephen English. A 
warm welcome is extended to all. 

Joyce Minnear 

CONSERVATIVE FETE 
I mistrust politicians, but readily agree that if the 
only alternative is anarchy, then I suppose that we 
should tolerate them. Neither is professional one of my 
favourite words but again, footballers apart, I accept 
that they are necessary. In a week when the Houghton 
Committee suggests that our political parties should be 
subsidised to the tune of £2 1/4 million annually, to report 
the annual Tory Garden Party, held in the grounds of 
Leadenporch House on Saturday, 31st July, is a delight. 
Mainly because it was English, enthusiastically amateur and 
because, I believe that if we must have political parties, 
then we should pay for them ourselves. Such events can have 
changed little in format for years. There was bowling, book 
and jumble stalls, tea and local produce stalls, a fridge 
on auction and an ingenious yet simple game of chance to 
find the egg. The Member duly appeared and a benevolent 
Treasurer totted it all up on his abacus. Two bibulous 
barkers even secreted a quantity of local beer in the fridg 
I hope Mrs. Thatcher will reward the faithful and I wonder 
if Conservatives will find the real egg for the next 
election? 

W.G.G. 



1st DEDDINGTON SCOUT GROUP 
At last we are able to announce that our new HQ at the 
Windmill School, will be officially opened during 
October. 

The. Scouts spent an enjoyable,week camping with the 4th 
Banbury group at Kimmeridge near Corfe. Castle. The week's 
programme included swimming, hiking and a visit to 
Bovington Tank Museum. Twenty seven Cubs attended a 
weekend camp held at Danes Hill, where many of the boys 
obtained proficiency badges. On a hilarious Saturday 
afternoon, parents were invited to "visit the moon!" 

The next social event In our calendar will be a. Buffet 
Dance with licensed bar, on Friday, 24th September, 1976, 
in Aynho Village Hall from 8.OO - 12.3O. Dancing is 
to Mother-of-Pearl and tickets arc now available at £1.25. 

Group Scout Leader 
DEDDINGTON YOUTH CLUB 
The. Youth Club is closed, for the summer break at present 
following an active summer programme which included archery, 
swimming, an evening going over the Army Assault Course 
at Bicester, a disco, as well as visiting and playing host 
to other clubs, As well as the activity scheduled for 
the evening, there is usually a chance for members to 
play table tennis, snooker and darts, or just to stand 
around chatting or sit and read or listen to records. The 
first meeting of the autumn session will be held on 
Wednesday, 22nd September at 7.30 - 10pm. in the 
Wesleyan Hall and now members (13 - 21 years) are always 
welcome. 

Rodney Holliday 
PLAYGROUP 
The Playgroup Hut. happily situated on the Hempton Road 
edge of the village, resounds to 16 small but unbelievably 
loud voices every weekday morning during term-time. Up to 
the end of the spring term, the register is full, but 
parents new to the village are welcome to contact us 
as occasional vacancies do occur when families move away. 
Rising Fives, soon to be excluded from most primary 
schools, are the subject of a new course to be taken by 
the Supervisor, Rose Powell7 In this connection we are 
looking for a reliable, paid Helper for Wednesday mornings 
during term time, 9.15-12 noon. Anyone interested please 
contact Rose Powell, Sunnyside, Hopcraft Lane, Deddington, 
Phone: 472. 
The AGM is to be held on 30th September at 8.00pm. in the 
Playgroup Hut. All parents are welcome to attend - a few 
fathers would be a nice change! 

Mary Robinson 
FOR SALE: 2 camera holdalls (1 large, 1 small). Offers. 

Leadenporch House, New Street. Phone 261. 
Double mattress (Ded-Royal) £10; B1ack and Decker 
mowing machine £10;Silver Cross pram in good 
condition £15. Smith, Greenstone Cottage, New Street 

* * * Fine quality dining tables in pine, with matching 
benches, (new). To view phone 8152. 

http://ava.ila.ble
http://plea.se


What do we do? 
Provide a means whereby parents and well-wishers of the school 
can meet the staff and co-operate to benefit the children and 
the school. 
What have we done? 
Built a swimming pool - Contributed towards the conversion of 
the hall into two classrooms - Taken all the children to the 
circus - Run dances, social evenings and other functions -
Regularly run the school fete which this year raised over 
£400. 
What are we hoping to do? 
Maintain and heat the pool (a continuing commitment estimated 
at £300 a year) - Provide changing rooms (if funds permit) -
Invite speakers to explain matters of educational interest- -
Run a Dance in the Autumn - Support the Managers and staff 
in efforts to ensure that the school continues to receive all 
that it is entitled to in these difficult times - Ensure that 
our children receive the best that can be provided. 
What else should we do? 
You tell us at the Annual General Meeting on Wednesday 13th 
October. 
Peter Husbands 

Saturday September 11 
Sunday 12 
Monday 13 
Tuesday 

Saturday 
Sunday 
Wednesday 
Friday 
Thursday 

14 -

18 

19 
22 
24 
30 

Wednesday October 13 

Thursday December 2 

- DIARY OF FORTHCOMING EVENTS 
Wesleyan Reform Praise & Gift 
Congregational Church Harvest 
Adult Education Enrolment 
Choral Society Meeting 
Adult Education Enrolment 
Brownies and Guides 1st meetings 
W. I. meeting - flower arranging 
Deddington Ladies trip to Newbury 

Agricultural, Show 
Wesleyan Reform Harvest Festival 
Youth Club 1st meeting 
Scouts Buffet Dance 
Playgroup Annual General Meeting 
Deddington School P.T.A. Annual 

General Meeting 
Rita and Elizabeth Fashion Show 

with Wedding feature 

Service 
Thanksgiving 

ADVERTISING CHARGES 
£2 per full page 
£1 per 1/2 page 
5Op per i page 
Personal Advertisements: 5p per line (approximately 10 words) 
Please send your advertisement, with remittance, to: 
Mary Sullivan, Ruwonzori, 45 The Daedings, Deddington. (Phone 626 ) 
(Trade Advertisements) or 
Monica Sansome, The Old Bakery, New Street, Deddington (Phone 473) 
(Personal Advertisements) 
Advertisements by the 24th of each month please. 



BUS SERVICES 
From 7th August 1976, the Midland Red bus services serving 
Deddington were re-organised and improved. A new service 
has been sot up between Coventry and Oxford, linking Deddington 
with both cities. Below is a condensed timetable showing 
services affecting Deddington. A full timetable showing 
details can be obtained from Banbury and Oxford Bus Stations. 
Meanwhile we hope you find this sheet useful as a handy 
reference. 

Service X59 Monday to Saturday 
Oxford (Gloucester Green) 09.05 11.45 15.00 17.45 
Deddington (Market Place) 09.50 12.36 15.45 18.36 
Banbury (Bus Station) 10.14 13.00 16.10 19.OO 
Coventry (Pool Meadow) 11.34 14.20 17.34 20.20 

Coventry - - 09.00 12.20 15.00 17.50 20 .25 
Banbury 07.20 09 .10 10.20 13 .40 16.20 19.10 21 .35 
Deddington 07.44 09 .34 10.44 14.04 16 .45 19.34 21 .59 Oxford 08.33 10 .23 11.29 14.49 17.30 20.19 — 

.59 

Service 491 
Deddington 07.14 07 .57 10.36 11.36 17.06 14.06 
Banbury 07.40 08 .25 11.02 12.02 13.32 14.32 
Deddington 15.06 17 .16* 18.42 19.15 22.00 23 .02 
Banbury 15.32 17 .42 19.03 19.41 22.26 23.23 
Banbury 06 .45 07 .00 09.40 11.10 12.40 
Deddington 07.11 07 .26 10.06 11 .36 13.06 
Banbury 14.40 17 .15 17.45 18.45 22.35 
Deddington 15.06 17 .41 18.11 19.11 23.01 Deddington 

* NOT SATURDAY 
Sunday Service X59 X59 X59 492 
Oxford 13.00 15.00 17.25 — * 

Deddington 13.40 15.40 18.05 18.35 
Banbury 14.00 15.00 18.25 19.00 • • 

Coventry 15.05 19.30 -

491 
Coventry 10.15 15.15 19.50 -
Banbury 11.20 16.20 20.55 18.15 
Deddington 11.40 16.40 21.15 18.35 
Oxford 12.20 17.20 21 .55 -

We hope in the next issue of Deddington News to give- details 
of the Heyford coaches serving Deddington. 


